
Dear Friends and Family, 
       “I will praise You, O LORD, with my whole heart, I will tell of all Your marvelous works.  I will
be glad and rejoice in YOU; I will sing praise to Your name, O Most High.” Psalm 9:1–2
        A few months ago, we asked for your prayers regarding the opening of the Bible Institute. Thank you

for praying! Our first year program was suspended this year as the Philippine government has not allowed

any face to face instruction.  We praise the Lord though for fourteen 2nd and 3rd year students who are

now doing their internships as well as taking some online courses we are offering!   Please pray for two

foreign students who have been stranded here since March. We desire that they will be able to soon go

home to their family.
      

The VanProoyen Journey

Pastor Eric and Jalyn as they go through

More campers to come!
Mike’s leadership, wisdom and faithfulness to His
Word.
JM, Hannah & Pretty as the kids are doing on line
classes.
Safety & good health for WOL Philippines team.
Please pray for our financial needs as a ministry.
For the past 8 months, our ministry has been able
to hold on because of many of you who are
praying and have given generously.  If you feel
led by the Lord to give and help us, please send
your gift at www.give.wol.org/07043C.  Because
you give, we can continue to proclaim the truth
of the Gospel to lead others to the Lord in the
Philippines and beyond. 

Please pray with us….

     the Missionary in Training.

 

   
 “Now this is the confidence that we have
in Him, that if we ask anything according
to His will, He hears us.”
                                         - John 14:15

   
                     Serving the Lord with you,

                               

                     Mike, Pretty, JM and Hannah

 

        After many years of praying for an Academic Dean for the Bible Institute,

the Lord has finally answered our prayers. Thank you so much for praying with

us on this very important need!   We want to introduce to you Pastor Eric and

Jaylyn.  They are currently in the process of going through the Word of Life

Missionary In Training.  After this, they need to raise their prayer and financial

support.  Please pray this goes well and that they will be able to arrive here in

the Philippines some time in 2021.  This new missionary couple will be a big

part of the future of our Bible Institute ministry as we begin training more and

more missionaries for South East Asia

            We have now been open for almost 2
months but getting campers to return has been
very difficult.   Please continue to pray for us as
camping is a huge part of our ministry.  Please
also pray as the financial situation due to the few
number of campers is very difficult.  If you would
be willing to make a year end donation to help us
with our financial challenges this year, we would
greatly appreciate it!

    We thank the Lord for the
opportunity to minister and
encourage Pastors and workers
during this difficult time. Over
200 joined our virtual
conference. Please continue to
pray for us as we find ways to
keep the Gospel going forward
in the midst of many restrictions
and limited movement.

        Mike & Pretty VanProoyen
         Brgy. Perez 
         Calauan, Laguna 4012
         Philippines
         michaelvanprooyen@wol.org
         www.wolphilippines.org
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